
17th January 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

As you can see from the class pages it has been a very busy week for the children. 

They are well and truly into their new units of work. It has been a real privilege to be 

able to spend time with them in class this week and experience their enthusiasm and 

excitement about their learning. 

We were pleased to welcome Mrs. Blain, Deputy CEO Pele Trust (Primary), into school 

this week. She spent the day in school exploring how the school supports children with 

additional needs. This included spending time in lessons, speaking to staff and children. 

We are looking forward to the start of our 4 week Family Learning course with the  

Northern Learning Trust which starts on Monday. I am sure that the Key Stage 1       

parents and children involved will have an amazing time. 

I would like to apologise in advance regarding the cancellation of the special Burns 

Night school lunch. Unfortunately we are having essential works carried out in the hall 

on that day in order to provide the best environment for the children.   

I am aware that this is the season for colds, sore throats and other illnesses and that it 

can be difficult to get appointments to see a doctor. Therefore, I have included NHS          

information about the new ‘Think Pharmacy First’ programme which can provide advice 

and prescription medication if necessary without the need to see a doctor. More          

information is available by clicking here or by watching the Pharmacy First animation. 

I am sure that you have seen that TikTok has been in the news in recent weeks. With 

this increased profile I have included a parents guide to the app to read later in the flyer. 

Friends of Heddon School had their latest meeting in school this week. If you are         

interested in finding out more about what they do or are able to volunteer some time 

please speak to Heidi.  

Well done to Year 4 with the best attendance this week: 98.7%. 

Well done to Year 1 for the best attendance for this year: 97.7%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and you have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/how-pharmacies-can-help/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ec-43uOnzPY


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
95.6% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
91.9% 96.2% 94.8% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
94.4% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
98.7% 94.7% 96.7% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
96.1% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
96.9% 97.7% 97.1% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
95.2% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
98.6% 96.1% 97.6% 
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Investigating Materials with Year 1 

Last week in Science we looked at the different types of materials that objects can 

be made out of. This week we investigated the different properties that an object 

can have, we had lots of fun going around the room and labelling different objects 

with their properties. There were lots of wonderful discussions going on and    

everybody did a fantastic job!   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Learning about Money with Year 2 

Year 2 have been focusing on money this week in Maths.  They've worked really 

hard to become more fluent at counting notes in different denominations - well 

done Year 2!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

A Jar of Fear with Year 3! 

Year 3 explored the poem ‘A Jar of Fear’. They thought about if we could put  

emotions into jars, what colour would happiness be? What would joy taste like? 

What would jealousy smell like? What might love sound like? What would anger 

look like? They then were given a template to write their own version, selecting an 

emotion of their choice. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Making Circuits in Year 4! 
  
Year 4 have been exploring electricity! We looked at electrical components and 

were challenged to make a circuit. We discussed the meaning of 'series circuit' 

and looked at some examples and non-examples. By the end of the lesson, we 

were so confident we could even troubleshoot unsuccessful circuits. As a bonus, 

Year 4 demonstrated super problem solving skills by independently investigating 

whether faulty components were affecting a circuit!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Separating Materials with Year 5  

Year 5 had an amazing time in this week’s Science lesson! We conducted an    

exciting experiment focused on separating materials using a sieve. This lesson is 

part of a fascinating series exploring various methods of separating materials in 

mixtures.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Persuasive Writing with Year 6 

Excellent persuasive writing skills from the children in Year 6 this week. We have 

refined a range of persuasive techniques in class before using these skills to write 

two advertisements; one about a healthy chocolate snack and the other about a 

trip to London’s Savoy Hotel. Great work! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Year 5 and Year 6 Dance Club 

This week saw the start of our Dance Club for year 5 and 6 pupils. We have      

already started learning routines to perform at the ‘Let’s Dance’ festival that we 

are hosting out our school for year 5 and 6 pupils across the Pele Trust.           

Everybody did a super job of starting to learn not only one dance but two!            

In addition to this, in their own time the students are going to be creating their own 

routine, one of which will be selected to be performed by those students at the    

Pele Trust ‘Lets’ Dance’ festival.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cat and Dog Shelter Collection 

Thank you to everyone who donated to our Cat and Dog Shelter collection, they 

were overwhelmed by your generosity. As you can see, we received so many  

fantastic items that will help all of the cats and dogs in their care! Thank you.   
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Dates for your Diary - Spring Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Monday 20th January 2025 Year 3 History Walk around Heddon 

w/c Monday 3rd February 2025 Children’s Mental Health Week 

Monday 3rd February 2025 Reception visit to St. Andrew’s Church 

Tuesday 11th February 2025 Year 6 Visit to Nissan 

Monday 17th February 2025 Let’s Dance at Heddon 

Friday 21st February 2025 Break the Rules Day 

w/c Monday 23rd February 

2025 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 3rd March 2025 SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TRAINING DAY 

Friday 7th March 2025 Choir at Ryton Festival 

Thursday 13th March 2025 Year 5 Careers Fair at the Metrocentre 

Thursday 13th March 2025 
Year 6 France Trip Parents Meeting - 4.30pm - 5.30pm at                

Darras Hall Primary School 

Monday 17th March 2025 Individual Photographs 


